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MEMBERS PRESENT:        Rep. Patti Milne, Chair Rep. Gail Shibley

STAFF PRESENT:          Annette Price, Committee Administrator Priscilla
Boyle, Committee Clerk

WITNESSES:              Craig Campbell, Chief of Staff for the Speaker's
Office, Chair of Lane County Youth Development Commission Susan Sowards,
Lead Staff, Lane County Youth Development Commission Jerry Justice,
Clackamas County Jane Hildner, Clackamas County Gary Heer, Marion County

PUBLIC HEARING:         HB 2003 - Establishes standards for support
delivery systems for children and families by State Office of

Services for Children and Families. HB 2004 - Creates State Commission
on Children and Families. HB 2005 - Transfers duties of child protective
services from Department of Human Resources to State

Office for Children and Families.
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These minutes contain materials which paraphrase and/or summarize
statements made during this session.  Only text enclosed in quotation
marks report a speaker's exact words.  For complete contents of the
proceedings, please refer to the tapes. [--- Unable To Translate Graphic
---]

TAPE 03, SIDE A

003    CHAIR MILNE:  Calls the work group to order at 1:30 p.m.
Presentation of a couple plans.

014    CRAIG CAMPBELL, Chief of Staff for the Speaker's Office, Chair of
Lane County Youth Development Commission:  Discussed process Lane County
has gone through.

032    SUSAN SOWARDS, Lead Staff, Lane County Youth Development
Commission:

Discussed how Service area committees looked at what are the strengths

and weaknesses

059    CAMPBELL:  What they did at the retreat, broke up in small
subgroups to define goals.  How at the local level they can . . . 
Strategic Plan.

100    SOWARDS:

111    CAMPBELL:  Board of Commissioners were present, Were able to do



without any legislation 130    SOWARDS:  Money was

138    CAMPBELL:  Mean and lean about how we address . . .  We need to
be able to use our money effectively . . .

147    CHAIR MILNE:  Have you included

154    SOWARDS:  Plan was mailed out to 800 people and asked them . . .
Move

the next

167    CHAIR MILNE:  Calls Brad from Deschutes

175    BRAD MULVIHILL:  What the process has been in Deschutes County. 
A comprehensive approach to children . . .  Progressive and are taking
on the problems in Deschutes County rather than having someone take them
on for us.

235    JULIE DOTSON:  Number of areas taking place.  Discussed
partnerships.

254    MULVIHILL:  Involvement of local people re: HB 3438.  Deschutes
have been doing it independently of HB 3438.  Paper is to influence
legislation, no matter what happens with legislation they will proceed

295    CORY MAZTHAL:

305    CHAIR MILNE:  Will you go through outline

311    MAZTHAL:  Discussed the Local Commission.

343    CHAIR MILNE:

351    MULVIHILL:  Indigent defense costs.  Can something be handled
outside

the court room?  What the roll is at this point and time.

382    CHAIR MILNE:  Responds.  How do you see what you are doing, do
you have any questions that would be helpful

398    DOTSON:  Identify the kinds of problems and issues in the
community.

Driving force on local level

415    MULVIHILL: Flexibility

430    MAZTHAL:  Best interests of children and families.

454    CHAIR MILNE:  What are the structural barriers?

456    MAZTHAL:  Responds.  Provide support, programs

TAPE 04, SIDE A DOTSON: Bring state and local together

052    MULVIHILL:

064    CHAIR MILNE:  Questions.  Thank you very much.



069    CHAIR MILNE:  Asks Clackamas County to come forward

079    JERRY JUSTICE, Clackamas County:  RE: Amendments 2004-4.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2004-4

097    CHAIR MILNE:  Opens discussion on HB 2004-4 amendments

103    JUSTICE:  States his proposed changes.

119    CHAIR MILNE:  Asks Question

120    JUSTICE:  Responds and continues with proposed changes and refers
to a question Rep. Shibley asked last week.  Proceeds with recommended
changes.

225    GARY HEER, Marion County:  States that Marion County shares a
common border with Clackamas County.  All recognize state and local
partnership is important.  People in influential places did not want
change.

287    JONO HILDNER, Department of Human Services, Clackamas County:
Partnerships at the local level.  Local government have been effective

players.  Age structure vs. a model structure.  Capacities of local
governments varies.  State should dictate outcomes to the local level.

State should require the locals address how they are . . . .

TAPE 03, SIDE B

024    CHAIR MILNE:  What common things would . . .  have

029    HILDNER:  Responds and explains.

048    CHAIR MILNE:  Question in regards to working out the bugs.

052    HILDNER:  Responds, at least six months.  Involve

068    HEER:

078    CHAIR MILNE:

079    REP. SHIBLEY:  Appreciates and understands LOC's concern. Asked
if there is a specific suggestion targeted . . .

123    JUSTICE:  Responds.

146    CHAIR MILNE:

147    REP. SHIBLEY:

148    HILDNER:  Talks about the role of Board of County Commissioners.

172    REP. SHIBLEY:

173    HILDNER:

189    REP. SHIBLEY:  Idea regarding Page 2, line 14 - 15.



200    JUSTICE:

REP. SHIBLEY:

HILDNER:

206    REP. SHIBLEY:  Discusses page 7 of HB 2004-4.  Asks for comments
for proposed change.

239    JUSTICE:  Responds.

267    REP. SHIBLEY:  Asks for clarification.

273    JUSTICE:  Responds.

279    REP. SHIBLEY:

281    CHAIR MILNE:  Thanks and asks for other testimony

288    VICKIE FLEMING, Polk Education Service District:  Discussed
commission relationship.  Thinks the board of commission relationship is
important.

316    REP. SHIBLEY:  Asks question.

319    FLEMING:  Responds.  Standards and accountability, state vision,
limited resources.

343    REP. SHIBLEY:

344    FLEMING:  We have seen some positive results.  Commission has
allowed

them to . . .  Are an HDR pilot project.

419    CHAIR MILNE: Asks for written

424    FLEMING:  EXHIBIT ) 430    CHAIR MILNE:

431    REP. SHIBLEY:  Asks question

439    FLEMING:  Responds.  Have built a comprehensive set of services.

457    REP. SHIBLEY:  Sold on jobs program, we will not be successful
unless we deal with . . .  Asks for a suggestion

TAPE 04, SIDE B

032    FLEMING:

033    REP. SHIBLEY:

034    FLEMING:

040    REP. SHIBLEY:

046    FLEMING:  Indicates what their definition and focus of service
integration . . .



056    REP. SHIBLEY:

058    FLEMING:

060    CHAIR MILNE:  Invites additional testimony

064    CLAUDE DERR, Clackamas/Estacada:  Talks about people on the
street. People looking for a way out.

087    CHAIR MILNE:

090    SANDIE HOBACK:  Bring coordination

098    CAM BRALY, Workforce Quality Council:  Indicates should include .
. . . Proposes cross membership at the local level to the local
commission.

126    CHAIR MILNE

128    BARRY KAST, Mental Health and Developmental Disability Services
Division, Department of Human Resources:  Discusses relationship with
county government, discretion to local planners has been compromised by
. . .  Need input from . . . health services.  Explains health reform.

193    CHAIR MILNE:  Gives outline of what will be discussed at next
work group.

270    REP. SHIBLEY: 277    CHAIR MILNE:  Adjourns Meeting.

Submitted by

Edward C. Klein, Assistant


